

RON MORRISON WILLIAMSON COUNTY COMMISSIONER PCT #4

350 EXCHANGE BLVD., STE. 100 HUTTO, TX 78634 512-846-1190 OFFICE 512-943-3761 OFFICE 512-846-1140 FAX

December 6, 2011

Mayor Don Hill City of Taylor 400 Porter Street Taylor, TX 76574

Dear Mayor Hill:

Re: Replacement letter dated January 20, 2010

As per our conversation, this letter is written as our intent of conveying to the City of Taylor (or Taylor Parks Foundation) + or - 5 acres of land currently owned by the Williamson County Parks Foundation for the purpose of constructing an indoor recreation facility.

This pledge will remain in effect for three years after the date of the original letter (see attachment) which was dated January 20, 2010. At the end of three years (or January 20, 2013) this offer will terminate.

It will certainly add to the amenity package as you expand your efforts in the economic development arena.

Best Regards,

Ron Morrison

County Commissioner Precinct 4

cc: Jim Dunaway

City Manager-City of Taylor

Attachment:

Letter dated January 20, 2010